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Update on Officer Involved Shooting from 12/9/13 
 
On December 9, 2013, at about 3:05 p.m. Dallas Officers Amy Wilburn, #8111, Jason Correa #9314 and 
Matthew Terry #8915 responded to a motor vehicle taken in an Aggravated Robbery.  The victim 
reported multiple suspects approached him at gunpoint and he was shot at twice as he ran from his vehicle 
at 9500 Bruton Road (Case Number 311447A).  The complainant had recently purchased the vehicle.  
Officer Correa made contact with the lien holder, who then informed him of its location based on GPS 
data at 9500 Military Parkway.  Covert officers responded to the area and located the vehicle and 
maintained surveillance.  Shortly thereafter, covert officers observed two males enter the vehicle and 
begin driving away.  They radioed for uniform officers to make a traffic stop.   
 
Officers Wilburn and Correa, who were in full uniform and in marked squad cars, were nearby and 
observed the carjacked vehicle driving south on St. Augustine Road from Military Parkway.  Officer 
Wilburn activated her red lights in order to conduct a felony traffic stop.  The suspect vehicle increased 
speed and turned right into the St. Augustine Town Homes and continued west bound in the complex.  
The driver of the suspect vehicle slowed, opened the driver’s side door, exited and began running as 
officers gave loud verbal commands to stop.  This unknown suspect was not apprehended. The carjacked 
vehicle was left in gear and continued to move forward.  Officer Wilburn approached to stop its 
progression unaware that Kelvion Walker B/M/19 was in the front passenger seat.  Officer Wilburn 
perceived Walker to be an imminent threat, drew her weapon and discharged it once striking him. 
 
An independent civilian witness observed the shooting and was brought to Police Headquarters to provide 
a statement.  The witness reported Walker was reclined in the front passenger seat and appeared to be 
holding both hands up at the time of the shooting. 
 
DPD is reviewing in-car dash-cam video of the incident.  Efforts are on-going to enhance the video to 
assist in the investigation.  No weapon was located at the scene.   
 
Subject Walker was transported to an area hospital where he remains in critical condition at last report.  
He has not been charged with a criminal offense at this time. 
 
Officer Wilburn has been placed on Administrative Leave.  She is a twelve year veteran of the 
Department assigned to the Southeast Patrol Division.         
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